
MAEJO UNIVERSITY SMALL GROUP 
Three male students who attend Maejo University just finished leading a 
Happiness Group there. They are part of our home church here, Liberty 
Church Chiangmai, and led a seven-week group on campus. They 
invited their Buddhist friends to come and learn about the one true God. 
Please pray for Ice, Meuw, and Pruk who led this group. Pray they have 
peace and joy, and that God gives them the words to reach the hearts 
of their friends. Paul was able to meet with these three young men to 
encourage them. Also, because of your financial support, we were able 
to bless them with meals each week. This past Sunday many people 
from the Happiness Group came to church. Praise the Lord, several 
accepted Christ into their lives. 

NAWAPON UPDATE  

We drove to Lampang to spend lunch with our former language teacher, Nawapon. Even 
though it has been several years since seeing her it felt like yesterday. We shared great 
memories, gave each other our updates and enjoyed a lot of laughs. Nawapon is 74 years 
old and stronger than ever. Four years ago, she was using a cane but through prayer she 
was healed and hasn’t used it since. Exchanging gifts is common and this time Robyn gave 
her a bible. We are thankful for her friendship and how open she has been to hear the 
gospel. 
 

 
ITINERATION 2024 
Wow, our four-year term her in Chiangmai has flown by. To update you, our next itineration is scheduled for March 
through December 2024. We are looking forward to being back and connecting with so many churches and people 
in Minnesota and throughout the US. We are excited to share about how God has been moving in Thailand. If you 
would like to schedule a time to meet, or for us to visit your Church, please contact us.  
 
Find our ministry updates on the “Change The Map” app or by going to www.changethemap.net 
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Prayer Requests 
 

• Please pray for the new believers from Maejo 
University. 

• Please pray that Nawapon will know our God as her 
personal God. 

• Please pray for all the logistics for our upcoming 
itineration. 


